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Editorial 
 

 

Dear Parents, Staff and Learners 
 
As we come to the end of a very full and busy winter term 
there is much to celebrate.   We thank the Lord for His hand 
of protection over the school, for answered prayer and for 
peace like a warm blanket over our exam process. 
 
Some highlights were our Blood Drive, Ascension Day Service, 
Hospitality Cultural restaurant evenings, interesting 
educational outings, Intergrade Rugby and Soccer 
competitions, the Primary School Talent Show and Public 
Speaking Competitions where Judah was the overall winner. 
 
Thank you to everyone who supported the Pre-Primary Mini Walk Family Fun Day which was a great success.  Our 
winter sports across the school enjoyed a high level of participation and more opportunities were provided to develop 
against new schools.  We are encouraged to see our learners not only building team spirit and showing godly 
character on the sports field but also experiencing excellent results. 
 
Thank you for supporting our various outreaches.  The beneficiaries for each phase outreach are very grateful for 
your generosity.  Our Slipper day raised R66лл ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ΨwŜŀŎƘ ŦƻǊ ŀ 5ǊŜŀƳΩΦ Our Spur evening held 
in May also had a great turnout. Our Gr 10 learners served visitors to the Spur in Blackheath on the night, with a 
percentage of all meals going towards the children in the care of Oasis Haven. [ŜǘΩǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘ 
during these challenging times. 
 
Our ŦƻŎǳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ȫYŜŜǇƛƴƎ {ǘǊƻƴƎΩ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŦƭŜǎƘ ƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ǘƘŜƳŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ Stronger 
Together.  We explored topics like Gratitude, Everybody Experiences Trials and Remember To 
Laugh/Rest/Restore.  Our scripture verse for the year is Ecclesiastes 4:9 `Two are better than one because they have 
a good return for their work;  ƛŦ ƻƴŜ Ŧŀƭƭǎ Řƻǿƴ Ƙƛǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ƘƛƳ ǳǇΦΩ 
 
New Creation Family Church is hosting a Holiday Club from Monday 10 to Friday 14 July 2017.  For more information 

or to register:  http://www.newcreation.co.za/HC2017 or contact Piet Trichardt on 011-792-1151 or 
piet@newcreation.co.za 
 
Keep warm, enjoy sleeping late and have quality family time over the holidays.  Travel safely if you are going away 
and come back restored and refreshed to embrace all the good things our Father has in store for us next term. 
 
Yours in Him, 
Charles Martin (CEO) and Jenni Joubert (Pastoral Head) 
 

 

REMINDER TO PARENTS: PLEASE HELP US TO KEEP OUR DATABASE RECORDS UP TO DATE: 
 

THANK YOU to those parents who have been updating emails, contact numbers and addresses on the School 
Communicator. For other changes, e.g. marital status, church affiliation, emergency contact details, as well as 
updating of barriers to learning or medical aid details regarding your child(ren), please email: 
r.lentz@thekingsschool.co.za.  

 

Never flag  

in zeal,  

be aglow  

with the  

Spirit,  

serve the Lord.   
Romans 12:11  

http://www.newcreation.co.za/HC2017
mailto:piet@newcreation.co.za
mailto:r.lentz@thekingsschool.co.za


 

SUPPORT  THE  GRADE 10  SPUR  EVENING  
 

Our Grade 10 learners serve visitors to the Spur on th is 

night, with a percentage of all meals going towards 

the children in the care of Oasis Haven  (a home for 

abandoned and orphaned children  - a ministr y of 

New Creation Family Church).  

 

Where:  Blackheath Spur  

 

When: Tuesday  1 August from 18:00 -21:00 

 

 

 
 

Best written song:  Israel Best Sound track:  Zion 

Best programme colour inset:  Israel Best technical and stage management:  Israel 

Individual Scene excellence:  Israel – Linda’s 

restaurant   

Production excellence in the compilation of musical 

numbers:  Zion 

Production excellence: Israel Best mime/silent scene:  Israel 

Best video clip: Judah Best ensemble cast:  Israel 

Best dance item:  Judah – Tribal dance Best number and variety of students involved: Israel 

Best Script: Israel Best Director: Judah 

Commendable audio-visual:  Zion – news item Commendable audio-visual:  Israel -Face off 

Best Set:  Zion Best marketing team: Israel 

Best House Play:  Israel 

Most outstanding performer by a male in a lead role:  Trent Shippey 

Outstanding Performers :  Samkelo Mhlophe & Isabelle Siaki 

Best versatile all-rounder:  Hlengiwe Xulu 

Best supporting actors:   Vuyelwa Soko, Dan Clark & Noel Odhiambo 

Best cameo performer:  Miné Lubbe 

Commendable performers:  Zandalee Deysel, Kieran Beukes, Ropafadzo Chasi & Valerie Mapfumo  

Outstanding vocal performers:  Langalami Makhalima &  Shaylah Pardey 

Highly commendable vocal performers:   Rebecca Groome & Jessica Best  

Outstanding dance performers:   Abigail Webb & Njabulo Mbetse 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU FOR ALL THE DONATIONS 
Our Pre-Schoolers are always eager to get involved 

in helping those less fortunate than themselves.   

 

On Wednesday 22 March, our generous families 

collected a variety of clothing, bedding and shoes 

to be donated to Kids Haven.   

 

Thank you, parents, for all your support!   

 

 
 
 



EASTER FUN! 
 

At the start of the 2nd term, the Pre -primary held a 
draw  to raise funds to imp rove our   library.  The 
GIANT Easter bunny that was up for grabs  sent 
excitement throughout the  department and 
everyone wanted to take it home.  
 
Katelyn Kilian in Grade 00 was the happy owner of 
the Geldhof bunny  which was presented by Mrs 
Jenni Joubert .  Well done, Katelyn!  Enjoy every bite!  
  
Pictured left to right:  Jenni Joubert, Katelyn Kilian, Jinty Rippin 
 
  

 
 

 

  

MINI WALK Family Day  
 

Families gathered at school to 
spend some quality time together 
and connect with friends on 
Saturday 27 May 2017 at the Mini 
Walk Family Day.  It was wonderful 
to see our learners of The Kingõs 
School walking with grannies and 
grandpas, moms and dads, aunt s, 
uncles and cousins, as they 
chatted and laughed and made 
their way around the 2.5km walk 
which took them through streets 
and parks close to the school.  
 
The smell of bacon frying stopped 
many walkers at the halfway point 
for a rest and a bite to eat.  Then it 
was off again to complete the 
circuit and claim a gold 
(chocolate) medal for everyone 
who took part.   The 11 inflatables 
on the top field provided hours of 
entertainment for the children.  
Mouth -watering sweet treats were 
on sale at the Candy Stall  and a 
variety of items at the Flea Market.   
 
A great big THANK YOU to 
everyone who was involved in 
making the day a rip -roaring 
success!  
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

SPORT NEWS 
 

PRIMARY SCHOOL NETBALL 
It was a full and busy season.  All teams did exceptionally well in 
their league matches. The U/13A team won all their games and 
finished 1st in the Interschool league.  The following results 
were achieved at SACSSA Junior Netball: U/11: 1st Place at 
SACSSA Nationals and U/13: 2nd place at SACSSA Nationals. 

  
HIGH SCHOOL NETBALL 
Our High School netball girls had a nail biting season. From 
playing 2 matches a week to tournaments on weekends, they 
managed to pull off great results. 
 

U/14:               1st in the Inter-school league, went to represent The King’s School at district playoffs. 
Played in the U/15 SACSSA National netball tournament and came 2nd overall. 
2nd place in TKS Pre-season Sport Festival 

U/15:            Represented The King’s School at SACSSA Nationals. 
  4th place in TKS Pre-season Sport Festival 
U/16:             1st place in the Interschool league and represented The King’s School at district playoffs. 

2nd place at SACSSA Nationals 
2nd  place at TKS Pre-season Sport Festival 

U/17:  1st in the Inter-school league. 
Represented The King’s School Robin Hills at district playoffs. Won district playoff. 

U/19A:           1st  place in the Interschool league 
2nd place at SACSSA Nationals 

                      2nd place at TKS Pre-season Sport Festival. 
 

 

Reasons to become a MySchool supporter  
 

 ̧ Raise funds for our school  
 ̧ It never costs you a cent  

 ̧ Over 1500 partners nationwide  
 ̧ You benefit too ð saving of at least 10% on over 1000 items with Woolworth s WRewards  

 

Friends and family can also support our school. See RESOURCES ð GENERAL on the School 

Communicator for the MySchool application f orm  or collect a form at the office. C omplete and 

hand in to Mrs Lyn van Blerk to receive additional MySchool cards.  
 

Some of the MySchool partners:      http://www.myschool.co.za/partners/partners   
 

ôô 

 

http://www.myschool.co.za/partners/partners


Our 1st team netball girls were invited to attend a sports festival down in George over the Easter Holidays. 
10 players, ranging from grade 9 to matric and 2 coaches, went down and played some of the biggest and 
best netball teams in South Africa. Not only were the players exposed to quality netball, they also received 
a quality training session which would help and encourage players to strengthen their bodies for their 
sport and also prevent injuries. The King’s School Robin Hills plans on attending this festival annually. 
 

At this festival, the organisers choose specific players they see potential in and offer them the opportunity 
to represent Southern Cape Sports Tours overseas. We are proud to announce that our very own first team 
captain Susanna Ama was chosen for this team and she will be going to Australia in September for 2 
weeks. We wish her all the best. 
 
PRIMARY SCHOOL RUGBY 
The U/8 rugby boys got the opportunity to play in the TAU Rugby Tournament at 
Laerskool Unika and showed great improvement thoughtout the tournament. 
 

SACSSA: The u/9 Rugby boys finished in 4th place. The u/11 boys obtained a bronze medal and the u/13 boys 
obtained a silver medal. Two of our u/13 boys, Troy Reeves and Jonathan Nel were invited to participate in the 
u/13 Lynx Rugby trials.  
 
HIGH SCHOOL RUGBY 
U16 attained 3rd place in The Warrior’s league and 3rd at Winter Festival. The Open team placed 2nd in the 
Warriors’ league competition and were winners of the Gold medal at TKSRH Winter Sport Festival. The 
following boys were invited to the Golden Lions Rugby Trials: Tawana Komboro and Luphiwe Dzengwa. We 
also have a number of boys who were invited to participate in the Lynx Rugby training camp. 
 

SOCCER 
The season started off with The Waterstone Soccer festival the weekend of 5 – 7 May. The high school boys 
Open team and U/13 team represented TKSRH at this festival.  We came up against top soccer schools in the 
country.  This is a great tournament for our boys to gain valuable experience. 
 

Primary School:  Our U11 and U13 were invited to the Sagewood soccer tournament on Saturday 27 May.  Both 
teams represented the school well.  Our u12 team played the Danone Nations Cup qualifiers at St David’s 
Inanda and gained great experience.  Hopefully we can go a step further next year. 
 

SACSSA took place on 10 June at The King’s school West Rand, where U11 represented our school.  
 

High School:  Our Open boys will be playing at St Peter’s sport festival in September.  Details will be released 
closer to the festival. 
 

CRICKET 
Brian Ngugi was invited to attend a Cricket South Africa U17 Talent Accelerated 
Programme Camp at the University of Fort Hare in the Eastern Cape in May.  He made the 
next round and we would like to wish him all the best for the next camp. 
 
SCHOOL COMMUNICATOR/D6 
It is critical that all parents please load the D6 School Communicator onto their computers or cellphones.  We 
use the communicator extensively with regards to all info regarding sport. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS !!! 
 

Congratulations to Dieu-Dene van Jaarsveld who was selected as a member of the Gauteng Swimming Team. 
The swimming team consists of 110 swimmers and 8 managers. The Honours Function was held on 30 March at 
Southdowns’ College, Irene, at which all team members received Gauteng Schools’ Provincial Colours and the 
Championships took place in April in Polokwane, Limpopo. 
 
 



 
BALUSTRADES, Railings, Gates, Garden 
Features,  Ornaments, Carports, 
Furniture, Security, etc. Design and 
Installation of All Steel Work. Contact 
Carel van Heerden on 082-9049744. 
SCROLL STUDIO - A passion for steel. 
 
BEAUTY BONANZA AT RENEWED 
CONFIDENCE WELLNESS SPA:  It’s our 
6th Birthday Anniversary and we want 
to invite you to take Advantage of our 
Fantastic Promo’s. Book a Hydrating 
Facial of choice + bonus lip and brow 
wax R465, Back, Neck & Shoulder 
massage  45 min for only R350 + bonus 
hot stone treatment, enquire about our 
Ultrasonic slimming treatment winter 
packages on promo - valid 15 June - 30 
July. Corner Republic & Rabie St, 
Fontainebleau Village, shop 11. Winter 
operating hours: Tuesdays to Fridays 
9am-6pm and Saturdays and alternate 
Sundays 8am-3pm. 
www.renewedconfidence.co.za  info@r
enewedconfidence.co.za 
 
BOOKS: FERNDALE TEXTBOOKS: 
All primary and high school textbooks 
available new and second hand. eBooks 
available to download immediately 
online. See our 
website www.ferndaletextbooks.co.za. 
Contact us on 011 781 3379 or 011 781 
1870 or ferndaletextbooks@gmail.com. 
 
e2 YOUNG ENGINEERS is an 
edutainment (education + 
entertainment) programme that focuses 
on the Science, Technology, 
Engineering, Arts and Mathematics 
(STEAM) fields by teaching, children 
from the ages of 7 upwards, key 
concepts using motorised Lego®.  Join 
us at the SCOUT Hall Robin Hills for a 
FREE trial lesson. Please contact us at 
info@youngengineers.co.za OR on 073-
4031446  for further information. Please 
note that bookings are essential! 
 
DOMESTIC WORK WANTED: Our 
domestic worker, Connie, needs work 
on Mondays, Wednesdays & Thursdays. 
She is diligent and hardworking and very 
trustworthy. Contact Elza on 082-466-
3795. 
 
GOING ON HOLIDAY? I work at The 
King’s School and would love to take 
care of your pets and house whilst you 
are away. If you need to go out from 
time to time I will also take good care 
of your children. I treat your home and 
animals as if they were my own. Please 
call Elza on 082-4663795. 

 
 

A D V E R T I S E M E N T S 
 
Advertisements are provided as a service 
to our community and in no way should be 
ǎŜŜƴ ŀǎ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜŘ ōȅ ¢ƘŜ YƛƴƎΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
Robin Hills, its leadership or New Creation 
Family Church. To place an advert, email 
r.lentz@thekingsschool.co.za 
 

 
HOUSESITTING: Need a house sitter or 
someone to feed your pets in the 
September or December holidays? I 
would be happy to help you. Contact 
me, Lynne Oberem on 083-2301605. 
 
KARATE! Free introductory lessons. 
Benefits: Balance, eye and hand co-
ordination, concentration, bilateral 
integration, ADD/ADHD, discipline, self -
defence. MONDAY TO FRIDAY classes 
for Children and Adults; Details:- 
contact Stef on cell 083 384 3026 
www.4waysmartialartsacademy.com or 
email stefbiagioni@connectit.co.za or 
Facebook: - fourways martial arts 
academy.com. 
 
LESSONS: EXTRA AFRIKAANS: 
Experienced and qualified teacher. Up 
to grade 12. Conveniently held at The 
Kings School in the afternoons, 
immediately after school. For an 
appointment, please contact Tony van 
der Merwe @ 082-7777711. 
 
LOGOS-RHEMA CHILDREN MINISTRY – 
PRAISE AND WORSHIP CONCERT: The 
Logos-Rhema Children Ministry 
Randburg is organizing a Praise and 
Worship experience (concert) for all kids 
regardless of age, race and background 
to enjoy and we would love to invite 
your kids to join us for this special 
occasion. Our main objective is and will 
always be to invite and introduce 
children into the presence of Yahweh. 
Theme: “The Liberation of Nations by 
the Children” – Matthew 28:19&20. 
Place: 327 York Avenue, Ferndale, 
Randburg 2194. Date:  Sunday, 02 July, 
2017. Time:  16:00-19:00. 
 
MATRIC FAREWELL TRIAL MAKE-UP by 
Robyn at R300 only.  Please call 071-672 
3498. 
 
MY ACADEMICS TUTORING SERVICES:  
Teacher / Tutor travel to you. We have 
eleven years of success assisting 
students in all grades and all subjects!  
Competitive rates,  excellent tutors. Call 
Bronwyn 082 8200 879.  
EMAIL:bronwyn@myacademics.co.za  
For YOUR success!  

 
6TH SENSE SECURITY: “Your peace of 
mind is our priority”. Delivering trusted 
and customised security solutions in 
Gauteng since 2002.  We supply, install 
and maintain a comprehensive range of 
security solutions: J Access control 
JAlarm systems  JElectric fencing 
JCCTV systems J Security fencing J 
Lightning protection. Contact us on Tel. 
no: 011 482 9957 or 
sales@6thsensesecurity.co.za. 
www.6thsensesecurity.co.za. 
 
STRUGGLING WITH MATHS LITERACY:  
a little confused or need assistance, I 
can help.  Please contact Tiffani for 
extra lessons on 061-227 9716. 
 
STUDENT SUPPORT (HIGH SCHOOL ART 
AND DESIGN):  Having taught for over 
11yrs, I know the GDE and IEB 
curriculums well and teach extra lessons  
in the subjects of Design and Visual Arts. 
I’m able to consult and advise students 
in best practice for matric portfolios and 
specific project requirement, both in 
practical and theory. My experience at 
tertiary level at private and public 
universities is a great advantage to the 
school leaver and tertiary level student 
who wishes to pursue studies in any 
visual arts or design fields.  
Consultations: R200 an hour for 
individual sessions and R180 an hour in 
small groups (maximum 5). Contact Alex 
073-1709176 or alextrapani@gmail.com 
 
TIGHT & TIDY PLUMBING: Reliable, fast, 
professional plumbers! We specialise in: 
Burst geysers and pipes, blocked drains, 
leaking/running toilets, geyser 
thermostats and valves, dripping taps, 
drainage and customised projects. We 
also provide free quotes.  Contact us for 
all your plumbing requirements! Visit 
our website for testimonials and more 
information: www.tightandtidyplumbing
.com. DRAINS CLEARED QUICKLY USING 
A PROFESSIONAL DRAIN MACHINE. 
Contact:   Dean on  082-3337178. 
Email: info@tightandtidyplumbing.com. 
 
TO RENT: 1 Bedroom garden flat, 
Linden. From 1 August 2017. Single only. 
Sober habits. No pets. Contact Heather 
083-3100983. 
 
YAHWEH MZANSI Contractors Pty Ltd:  
Your Building, Maintenance and 
Renovation Choice. Aluminium, 
Building, Painting, Showers, Tiling, 
Plumbing, Electrical, Carpentry, 
Steelwork and Waterproofing. Contact: 
Collin on Office Tel: 011-073 1717 or 
Cell no: 084-702 7547 or Email: 
yahweh.contractors@gmail.com 
 

 
 

 

Remember that children, marriages and flower gardens reflect the kind of care they get. 
Jackson Brown 
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